
5/6A Newsletter  

Week 10, Term 2 
As the term is drawing to a close, a quick recount of events this term show us 
how much we have done this term. Maybe this is because 5/6A is AWESOME!  

National Sorry Day saw Corey lead an assembly for all the Indigenous students 
and their non-Indigenous friends. During this event, we recognised the 
importance of Reconciliation. The theme for National Sorry Day was �“Sorry- 
Still Living on Borrowed Time�”.  

Everyone in our class contributed to making the feet which represented the 
track leading back home. Corey presented a moving speech on what Sorry Day 
meant. Corey has allowed us to publish his speech. Thankyou Corey! 
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       WHERE     IN     THE      WORLD??? 

This term in HSIE, we have travelled around the world. We have discovered lots 
of new things about the world. We�’ve travelled from Australia to America to 

Japan to England to Italy to Germany 
and Chile. While we were visiting 
Italy, our plane was delayed and we 
had an unexpected stop over, allowing 

us time to catch up on a few countries. 
In Italy, we published our own recipe 
books of our favourite recipes. Some of 

us even cooked the recipes we had 
discovered. Pizza proved to be very 
popular.  

Miss Healy, our prac teacher, helped us 
make Spanish fans, which allowed us to 
be creative with our decorative skills.  



 

 

While we were in Paris, we built the 
Eiffel Tower. They are now hanging in 
our room. Who said the Eiffel Tower is 
only in Paris? 

 

Congratulations to Paris 
and Candace, who sat for 
selective high school 
placements in 2011. Paris 
won a place at Gorokan 
selective High School. 
Candace gained third 
spot on the �“A�” reserve 
list for Hunter 

Performing Arts High School. Hopefully, we will receive good news soon.  

In Week 9, we all started the Premier�’s Sporting Challenge, which will run for 10 
weeks. It is designed �“to have 
more students, more active, 
more often�”. We have to 
participate in physical activity 
which increases our heart rate 
for more than 20 minutes in a 
session. We record our activities 
in our participation book, and 
then this is recorded on our 
class chart. We are measuring 
our fitness using the beep test. 
Matt and Andrew got up to level 

8.4 in their first run on the beep test and improved to level 10 on their second 
try two weeks later. Great job, guys!!!! 


